Instructions to authors:

The Ontario Plant Press accepts a wide range of papers related to botany, and field botany in particular, although the focus is on trip reports - the core of the organization’s activity. 

There is no defined rigid format of the reports and we welcome all the variety of styles that reflect individuals’ writing skills. Authors can get examples and ideas of the type of articles from existing and historical issues of the newsletter.

Papers should be submitted preferably as Word documents, with minimal formatting, single-spaced, 2-4 pages long (but there is a lot of flexibility in that regard). Photos should not be imbedded in the main body of text but sent separately, in jpeg format of moderate resolution and file size (around 1 MB). There is no guarantee that all of the photos submitted will be published due to the layout of the issues and space limitations. Maps and figures can be sent as either jpeg or pdf.

The suggested source for scientific and common names of plants is the Database of Vascular Plants of Canada (VASCAN): http://data.canadensys.net/vascan/search. In the report, at first occurrence, quote species by their common name followed by Latin (scientific) name in parentheses. Thereafter, if the species is mentioned again, use only its common name. If species of a particular genus are listed repeatedly in one sentence or paragraph, abbreviate the generic name to its initial in the second and subsequent mentions (e.g., Carex stipata, C. pensylvanica, C. tenera). Scientific names should be italicized, and the common names should begin with capital letters, e.g., White Birch.


